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From the desk of Village President Greg Hribal

The Village of Westchester welcomes Aviator Coffee, 
after several years of development, to their flagship 
location at 1855 Mannheim Road, the former Le 
Petite location.  Sandwiches, salads and breakfast 
offerings are available along with various fresh coffee 
options. Seeking to brand themselves as a fresh food 
and coffee sit down location, their drive-thru will 
also provide quick service for those on the go. This 
location intends to employ a total of 20 full and part-
time employees. 

Do you have any old bank and tax documents that 
you have avoided placing in your home garbage 
cans?  Old or unused prescriptions that you need to 
properly dispose of?  Westchester will be continuing 
our bi-annual shred event this year on April 20th, 
2024. It is a great opportunity for residents to bring 
old documents that can be safely shredded on site. 
The Cook County Sherriff’s police will also be present 
to take your prescriptions for proper disposal. We will 
be at 2305 Enterprise Drive between 10am and 12pm 
on April 20th.  Drive up and we can assist you with 
removing it from your car.  

The Metropolitan Water Reclamation District has 
begun working on the Addison Creek improvement 
project to assist in flood mitigation in that area.  
You may see various vehicles and equipment in the 
area as they work to mitigate trees and vegetation 
in the area along the creek to improve water flow 
out of Westchester.  The Reclamation District will be 
seeking to remove homes from the flood plain after 
this project is fully completed, helping homeowners 
that live in the area of Addison Creek. 

The Chicago Metropolitan Area on Planning 
(CMAP) is working with Westchester and neighboring 
communities on a project to improve bicycle path 
access between various public paths as well as 
improve safety on already existing roadway crossings.  
Areas of concern in Westchester, such as Mannheim 
Road and Cermak along with the crossing on 31st 
Street near Sunnyside Avenue have been discussed 
by us as an example of where bicycle crossing safety 
needs improvement. The collaborative group will seek 

joint grant opportunities to complete this project.  
The water meter replacement project is nearly 

complete, and I again thank the over 6500 
homeowners who cooperatively and patiently 
made the appointment that was required.  This 
near real-time information that the new equipment 
has provided us is allowing public works to notify 
residents of large amounts of water loss, before the 
billing period ends, saving residents and businesses 
the frustration of opening an abnormally large water 
bill.  Water operators have already been able to notify 
over a dozen homeowners of inside and outside pipe 
leaks as well as other plumbing issues immediately 
after they occur due to excessive water usage being 
reported during a short period of time.    

The Westchester Fire Department recently provided 
the board with their annual report outlining 
details of services provided throughout 2023.  In 
addition to staff training and certifications earned 
by our fire department staff, the fire department 
provided several public educational programs and 
installed 70 smoke detectors in homes. Of note, 75 
percent of the fire department’s responses in 2023 
were emergency medical and rescue calls.  The 
Westchester Fire Department is continuing to seek 
firefighter/paramedics and are currently testing to fill 
5 remaining openings we have. 

Lastly, I would like to thank Hillside Mayor Joe 
Tamburino for his efforts in bringing suburban 
mayors and local legislators together to reform how 
property taxes are assessed in Cook County.  Mayor 
Tamburino recently hosted a meeting of 17 local 
mayors and presidents to discuss how this initiative 
could be crafted to bring changes to Springfield for 
legislative action.  Mayor Tamburino, an elected 
official of Hillside for over 40 years, is active with the 
Metropolitan Mayors Caucus that regularly advocates 
for over 275 municipalities in Northern Illinois.  I look 
forward to supporting his efforts as legislation is 
written and introduced.   
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March is Severe Weather Preparedness Month

In Illinois, on any given week we 
could see blue skies, thunderstorms, 
and torrential rainfall. The changing 
weather is second nature to many 
of us, but as the calendar flips from 
winter to spring, it is important to 
not become complacent about severe 
weather threats that exist in our state. 

As part of Severe Weather 
Preparedness Month, the Westchester 
Fire Department is encouraging our 
community to prepare for severe 
weather. “Making our residents aware 
of severe weather hazards and how 
to prepare for them is important. We 
encourage all our residents, businesses, 
and schools to build a kit, practice your 
plan and be better prepared. During a 
village-wide disaster, there could be 
a significant delay in first responders 
reaching you, so being prepared for 
that possibility is critical,” says Fire 
Chief and Emergency Management 
Director Mike Mavrogeorge. 

We encourage all Westchester 
residents to:

• Update your family communications 
plan

• Make a severe weather preparedness 
plan

• Build an emergency preparedness 
kit

• Identify your safe place to during a 
storm

• Know the various weather watches/
warnings/advisories

Know the difference between a watch 
and a warning and act accordingly.

Thunderstorms can produce 
damaging winds, deadly lightning, 
large hail, flash flooding and tornadoes. 
Illinois averages about 64 tornadoes 
each year. Tornadoes that strike at 
night are even more dangerous, like 
the 2021 Father’s Day EF-3 tornado 
that struck DuPage County.

The National Weather Service and 
state and local emergency management 
officials strongly encourage people 
to have a National Oceanic and 

Atmospheric Administration (NOAA) 
All Hazards Weather Radio with 
battery backup. These radios can 
be programmed to receive alerts for 
specified counties to keep you and 
your family apprised of impending 
weather and post-event information 
for all types of hazards including 
natural (earthquakes), environmental 
(chemical spills) and public safety 
hazards (AMBER alerts). When an alert 
is issued for the programmed area, the 
device will sound a warning alarm tone 
followed by the essential information. 
The information provided in these 
alerts will guide you through the 
appropriate protective measures.

The Village of Westchester uses the 
CodeRED Emergency Notification 
System. The CodeRED® Emergency 
Notification System is a high-speed 
telephone communication service the 
Village uses to notify residents and 
businesses of an emergency situation. 
We encourage all residents to register 
for the CodeRED system.

Families are constantly on the go. It 
is critical for people to have multiple 
ways to receive notifications and 
updated information about severe 
weather warnings. FEMA offers a 
free mobile app that provides fast 
and reliable weather alerts from the 
National Weather Service (NWS). The 
app can be tailored to offer alerts 
for up to five different locations 
nationwide. The mobile app can also 
help you locate open shelters and 
critical disaster resources near you in 
the event of an emergency.

For more information about what 

to do before, during and after severe 
weather, please visit:

Westchester CodeRED Registration: 
https://www.westchester-il.org/news/
code-red-notification-system

Illinois Emergency Management 
Agency (IEMA): www.Ready.Illinois.
gov

NWS Chicago: https://www.weather.
gov/lot/

Fire Chief Mike Mavrogeorge

On February 6, the members of Old Glory Masonic Lodge #141, located 
at 10210 Canterbury St, hosted a community recognition event where 
guests of honor were treated to dinner and a tour of the Masonic Temple. 
Westchester Fire Chief Michael Mavrogeorge was presented with a 
Community Service Award in recognition of his exceptional dedication 
and service to the Westchester Community.
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Police

WESTCHESTER POLICE BLOTTER
24-00257 
1/25/2024 1:46AM 
TRAFFIC STOP 
CERMAK RD & DOWNING AVE 
WPD Officer on patrol observed a vehicle 

perform a traffic infraction. Keilan Baker, 
21, Orlando, FL was cited for Speeding 
and Driving while license suspended. 
Baker was issued a citation and Notice 
and given a court date at the 4th District 
Cook County Courthouse in Maywood, IL

24-00345 
2/2/2024 4:32PM 
TRAFFIC STOP 
WOLF RD & 31ST ST 
WPD Officer on patrol observed a vehicle 

perform a traffic infraction. Luis Edwardo 
Perez-Reyes, 24, Chicago Heights, was 

cited for No Valid Registration, No Valid 
Drivers License, and No Proof of Valid 
Insurance. Perez-Reyes was issued a 
citation and Notice and given a court 
date at the 4th District Cook County 
Courthouse in Maywood, IL

24-00351 
2/3/2024 2:51AM 
VEHICULAR INVASION 
11201 CERMAK RD 
Westchester Officers were dispatched 

to the BP located at 11201 Cermak Rd in 
reference to a belated burglary to motor 
vehicle report. Police spoke to the victim, 
who related that she stopped at the gas 
station to pick up a few items. The victim 
subsequently fell asleep and was awoken 
to someone knocking on her window. The 

victim left the gas station and a few hours 
later discovered that her purse containing 
multiple items were was missing from the 
vehicle. On 2/9/24 Westchester Detectives 
took into custody a subject who was 
identified on surveillance camera at 
the time of the incident. Cook County 
State’s Attorney Office was contacted and 
Jacquise Jackson, 34, Justice was cited 
with one count of Vehicular Invasion. 
Jackson was issued a citation and Notice 
and given a court date at the 4th District 
Cook County Courthouse in Maywood, IL.

24-00373 
2/5/2024 5:11PM 
POSSESSION OF STOLEN PROPERTY 
ROOSEVELT RD & PORTSMOUTH AVE 
WPD Officer observe a vehicle perform 

a traffic infraction in the area of Roosevelt 
Road & Portsmouth Avenue. Officers 
spoke to the driver who related to Officers 
that he was test driving the vehicle for his 
client. A vehicle identification number 
check was performed on the vehicle 
and discovered the vehicle was stolen 
out of Chicago from 2023. Cook County 
State’s Attorney Office was contacted 
and Anthony Palma, 31, Berwyn, was 
cited for Possession of Stolen Motor 
Vehicle and Possession of Burglary Tools. 
Palma was also issued traffic citations for 
Expired Registration, and No Valid Proof 
of Insurance. Palma was issued a citation 
and Notice and given a court date at the 
4th District Cook County Courthouse in 
Maywood, IL.

It is with a heavy heart that I share 
with you the sobering reality of drunk-
driving crashes in our nation. 

Every day, approximately 37 
individuals lose their lives in such 
accidents across the United States. 
Often, it’s not until someone we 
know or love becomes a victim of an 
intoxicated driver that we truly grasp 
the magnitude of this issue.

These tragic deaths are entirely 
preventable. Yet, those who engage in 
drinking and driving seem to overlook 
the profound consequences of their 
actions. 

Alcohol affects each person 
differently, influenced by various 
factors such as consumption volume, 
timing, body weight, tolerance levels, 
and even experience with drinking. 
It’s unsettling to witness individuals 
with alarmingly high blood alcohol 
levels, yet showing no outward signs of 
impairment.

As Chief of Police, it pains me to hear 
countless stories of innocent lives cut 
short due to the reckless decisions of 
drunk drivers, and the heart-wrenching 
calls that parents receive from officers 
in the middle of the night.

If you find yourself in situations where 
alcohol is involved, I implore you to 
take responsibility for your actions and 
prioritize the safety of yourself and 
others. Here are some simple steps we 
can all take:

1. Plan a safe ride home before the 

festivities begin.
2. If someone has had too much to 

drink, intervene and ensure they have 
a safe ride home.

3. Utilize designated drivers or 
carpooling arrangements to ensure 
everyone gets home safely.

4. Consider using rideshare services 
like Uber to return home, leaving your 
car for retrieval the next day.

Remember, apologies cannot undo the 
devastation caused by drunk driving. 
Let us pledge to drink responsibly, and 

if necessary, opt for the safest choice of 
all: staying home.

Sincerely,
Chief Daniel Babich 
Westchester Police Department

Driving under the influence
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• Drinking Water 
Drinking water or potable is water that is 

safe for ingestion, either when consumed 
directly in liquid form or consumed indirectly 
through food preparation. It is often (but not 
always) supplied through taps in which case it 
is also called tap water.

Typically in developed countries, tap water 
meets drinking water quality standards. 
Other typical uses for tap water include 
washing, toilets, and irrigation. Greywater 
may also be used for toilets or irrigation. Its 
use for irrigation however may be associated 
with risks .

In the United States, the United States 
Environmental Protection Agency (EPA) 
establishes standards as required by the 
Safe Drinking Water Act, (SDWA) which sets 
testing standards for drinking water in all 
states and localities. 

As of 2019, EPA has issued 88 standards 
for microorganisms, chemicals, and 
radionuclides; this upcoming year a new 
standard is on the horizon regarding 
permanent plastic particles (PFOA/PFAS). 

The SDWA does not apply to bottled water 
because bottled water is regulated by the 
Food and Drug Administration (FDA) under 
the Federal Food, Drug, and Cosmetic Act. 

The FDA regulations for the bottled water 
follow in general the EPA regulations, however 
there is no legal requirement for data to be 
shared with an agency or public.

A recent study performed and published by 
Columbia University in January 2024 found 
240,000 nanoparticles of permanent plastic 
in a 16 oz water bottle. 

Other sound standards and testing 
procedures are issued by National Sanitation 
Foundation International (NSF); the 
plumbing industry acts accordingly following 
these standards, by having the products 
certified as compliant.

This month we celebrate the World Water 
Day on March 22 and the theme of this year is 
Water for Peace.3

• Water Sources in Chicagoland
In Illinois, communities in Cook and DuPage 

counties get most of their water from Lake 
Michigan, while Kane, McHenry, Kendall, Will 
and western Lake counties get theirs from 
groundwater. Lake Michigan water enters 
the purification plant’s intake basin through a 

tunnel beneath the lake bed at depths of 20 to 
30 feet, then is filtered through eight traveling 
screens to catch debris followed by chemical 
treatments. Those chemicals are added in 
small amounts: one teaspoon per 100 gallons 
of water and they are controlled by Chicago 
Department of Water Management.  Western 
suburbs – and among them Westchester, get 
the Lake Michigan water filtrated, treated and 
transferred from Jardine Water Purification 
plant located on 1000 E. Ohio in Chicago.

• Quality Water Reports
a. Chicago Department of Water 

Management issues quarterly reports on 
raw water collected from Lake Michigan 
and then treated for all major chemical and 
microbiological contaminants. Those reports 
are free to be viewed under Freedom of 
Information Act (FOIA) online.

b. Westchester Reports are also published 
for general information to the residents 
with results of the potable water tests results 
from water collected in multiple locations 
after necessary chemical adjustments. The 
water samples from Westchester are tested 
by certified labs and the results are published 
annually online and in the local newsletter 
that every household in the Village receives at 
no cost.

Three major contaminants regulated by 
EPA that are worth mentioning in this article: 
Lead, Chromium, and Forever Plastics.

c. Lead Issue
Lead is an element used for more than a 

hundred years in pipes and fixtures, however 
Lead leaches in the potable water and is 
affecting human health, especially children.  
The plumbing industry took the initiative in 
in 2009 to reduce the Lead content under The 
Low Lead Law. This law determined that the 
fixtures cannot contain more than 0.25% Pb 
(Lead) on total wetted surface and the solder 
and flux used on those fixtures cannot exceed 
0.2% Pb (Lead).

However, Lead can still enter into the 
drinking water when the plumbing materials 
would corrode, especially when the water 
has high acidity or low mineral content 
that corrodes pipes and fixtures. The most 
common sources of Lead in drinking water 
are Lead pipes, faucets, and fixtures. The Lead 
pipes that connect the home to the water 
main, also known as Lead services lines, 

are typically the most significant source of 
Lead in the potable water.   EPA has set the 
maximum contaminant level goal for Lead 
in drinking water at 15 ppb because Lead is 
a toxic metal that can be harmful to human 
health even at low exposure levels.  Lead 
can bioaccumulate in the body over time 
and young children, infants, and fetuses are 
particularly vulnerable because a much lower 
exposure levels have been linked to damage 
to the central and peripheral nervous system, 
learning disabilities, shorter stature, impaired 
hearing, and impaired formation and 
function of blood cells.

d. Hexavalent chromium issue
In April 2017, U.S. Steel, located near 

Gary IN illegally discharged 350 pounds 
of Chromium – containing almost 300 
pounds of Hexavalent Chromium - highly 
toxic and carcinogenic chemical, into a 
small channel that was diverted into Lake 
Michigan. As a note, this chemical was the 
source of a large distributed area with cancer 
patients and was described in the movie Erin 
Brockovich. This massive discharge in Lake 
Michigan shut down the beaches from Gary 
to Michigan City for six days, closed public 
drinking water intakes and endangered fish 
in Lake Michigan. The event was published 
in Chicago Tribune followed by a general 
outcry.  The US Steel location is closed since 
2019 and currently our potable water is free of 
Hexavalent Chromium. 

 
e. Forever plastics issue
The latest issue that affects our drinkable 

water at the global level is the presence 
of forever plastics that are in microscopic 
quantities and are present everywhere, 
including food, meats, fish, and enter in 
our body on daily basis.  PFAS are a diverse 
group of compounds, which are resistant to 
heat, water, and oil. These properties have 
made PFAS ideal for use in many industrial 
applications and consumer products, 
including grease and water-resistant food 
packaging, fire-fighting foams, carpeting, 
apparel, and upholstery.  However, PFAS do 
not biodegrade – therefore bearing the name 
Forever Plastics, and are bio-accumulative, 
meaning they build up in the bloodstream 

and organic tissues, mainly in liver, kidney, 
and bloodstream.  EPA is currently working 
on a standard for detection and limitation of 
forever chemicals present in potable water.

 
• Good Practices

1. A good practice for safe drinking water 
is to filtrate it through your refrigerator, 
equipped with a filter certified for NSF-53, 
that will retain Lead, Chromium, and other 
potentially harmful chemicals. Public schools 
already installed filters for potable water 
fountains that retain Lead, Chromium and 
several other chemicals.

2. Do not cook with hot water that comes to 
kitchen faucet from the water heater.

3. Never drink water from the bathroom 
faucet, especially if the faucet was installed 
before 2010, when the fixtures potentially 
contained up to 8% Lead. Kitchen faucets are 
certified for a different standard that is more 
stringent and chemicals would not leach into 
the water.

4. Never drink water in summer from the 
outside garden hose.  The faucet may contain 
Lead and the garden hose will also leach 
chemicals especially when heated by the sun 
into the water.

5. When you come back from vacation, let 
the faucets run a good 3-4 minutes to get rid 
of the chemicals standing still in the pipes 
and inside the fixtures.

6. In case of a water interruption due to a 
village closure for emergency water repair, let 
the water run in all the faucets until it is clear, 
without any debris.

  Wikipedia: Drinking Water
https://www.pnas.org/doi/10.1073/

pnas.2300582121
https://www.un.org/en/observances/

water-day
Note:
Commissioner Mariana Nicolae holds a 

Master’s Degree in Chemistry and worked in 
Regulatory field, as a liaison with EPA, FDA, 
and Plumbing Industry as Global Regulatory 
Manager at Sloan. For additional information, 
contact her at mnicolae@westchester-il.gov.

By Mariana Nicolae 
GROW COMMISSIONER

DRINKING WATER QUALITY
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BUSINESS SPOTLIGHT! 
Presented by the Village of Westchester Economic Development Committee

“Do you make keys?”  is often the first ques-
tion heard each time Westchester Lock & Key 
answers the phone. The answer is “Yes!” and is 
always happily answered by the owner, Tony 
Siragusa, who takes great pride in offering this 
service that many locksmiths do not. 

Located at 10052 W. Roosevelt Road, West-
chester Lock & Key has served our community 
for over 48 years. The business opened on Au-
gust 1, 1975 and expanded in 1982, all while 
remaining at its original Westchester location. 
The business was founded by Tony’s father, the 
late Dominick Siragusa, and his mother’s cousin, 
Frank, while Tony pursued a business degree in 
college. The Siragusa family chose Westchester 
for its thriving, family-centered environment. 
Renting their storefront since the beginning, 
they hold the property owners and the entire 
community in high regard.

Many lock and key businesses primarily op-
erate online, offering aftermarket materials that 
may lack quality and have limited replacement 
parts available. Westchester Lock & Key distin-
guishes itself by prioritizing high-quality materi-
als and personalized customer service. During 
a discussion with Tony regarding his business, 
members of the Village’s Economic Develop-
ment Committee witnessed Tony assisting a cus-
tomer who was struggling to find the right prod-
uct. Tony provided valuable guidance on how to 
locate and order the correct item, resolving the 

customer’s issue. With a well-stocked storefront 
and deeply knowledgeable staff, Westchester 
Lock & Key is always ready to fix your lock or key 
problem. 

Tony has always been active throughout the 
Village, assisting homeowners in safeguarding 
their families, collaborating with businesses to 
enhance property security, and supporting the 
Village organization with various lock and key 
matters. When the COVID-19 pandemic struck, 
Westchester Lock & Key, like many small busi-
nesses, faced challenges. The PPP loans program 
was instrumental in helping Tony’s business 
weather the storm and retain his dedicated co-
workers. Since its inception, Tony has provided 
employment to over 20 individuals, currently 
maintaining a team of four. Many residents who 
have engaged Westchester Lock & Key have likely 
encountered or communicated with Len, a long-
standing employee who has managed all service 
calls to residential and commercial clients for the 
past thirteen years!

The lock and key business has undergone 
numerous changes over the years. When the 
business launched in 1975, most systems were 
mechanical, making key duplication and lock 
repairs relatively straightforward. However, tech-
nological advancements have made the indus-
try more complex, with many locks now being 
digital and operated by push buttons. To remain 
relevant, Tony has attended numerous semi-

nars to learn how to work with new equipment. 
While Westchester Lock & Key still offers basic 
key duplications, they also handle keypads, key 
fobs, various locking mechanisms, and other 
lock and key equipment. Despite the industry’s 
evolution necessitating expanded services, Tony 
and his team remain dedicated to assisting resi-
dents and community members with installing 
new locks, gaining access to homes/buildings, 
retrieving keys locked inside cars, opening file 
cabinets that are missing keys, and addressing 
any other lock and key-related needs.

In his conversation with members of the Eco-
nomic Development Committee for this article, 

Tony expressed his belief that fostering a com-
munity relies on buying local and backing the 
businesses within the Village, much like how 
residents have supported Westchester Lock & 
Key over the years!

Business Information:
Westchester Lock & Key Service, Inc. 
10052 W. Roosevelt Rd., Westchester.
Phone:  708/343-7000;  Fax 708/343-8585  
Email:  Westchesterlock@Yahoo.com
Website:  www.westchesterlock.net        
Hours:  Mon-Fri 9:15 am-5 pm; Sat: 9:30 am
Noon
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Yard waste collection will resume 
your first collection day of April, 2024. 

Village branch collection will resume 
the week of April 1st - 5th 2024.

Waste Management – 1-800-796-9696

• If your garbage or recycling was not 
picked up on your regular day, please 
call Waste Management directly.

• If you would like to request a new 
garbage or recycling receptacle, please 
call Waste Management directly.

• If you have large items that will 
not fit in your receptacle (i.e. couch, 
chairs, tables, etc.,) please call Waste 
Management directly to schedule a 
large item collection.

The Waste Management’s “At Your 
Door Special Collection” service 
will pick up unwanted potentially 
hazardous and hard-to-recycle items 
from your home. 

That number is 1-800-449-7587. 
The full list of accepted items may 

be found at www.wmatyourdoor.com/
residential.

VILLAGE SNOW RESTRICTIONS
Public Works crews keep our streets 

free of snow and ice during the winter 
months.

Please assist us by observing the 
following:

•	 Place garbage cans 3 feet 
behind the curb line- do not place 
them in the street.

•	 Do not shovel or blow snow 
back into the cleared streets.

•	 Please observe the “NO 
PARKING SNOW ROUTE” signs.

-The snow portion of the signs will 
be enforced after 2 inches of snowfall 
between December 1st and March 
31st.

If you reside on a Primary designated 
SNOW ROUTE, after 2 inches of 
snowfall you must remove all vehicles 
from the snow route. Vehicles must 
stay off the street until the streets 
are cleared thoroughly by the plows 
by Public Works. If the snowfall is 
continuing, the restriction is in place 
until Public Works completes the 
plowing for the day. Please check the 
signs at the corners of your block. 

If you reside on a Secondary route, 
there is no parking Sunday, Monday, 
Wednesday and Friday on the even-
numbered house side of the street 
and no parking Tuesday, Thursday 
and Saturday on the odd-numbered 
house side of the street after 2 inches 
of snowfall. Please check the signs at 

the corners and center of your block 
for guidance. (This includes ALL side 
streets not designated a Primary snow 
route.) 

If you have a Fire Hydrant on 
your parkway, please help keep the 
hydrant clear of snow so that the Fire 
Department may easily access the 
hydrant in case of an emergency, and 
so that the snow plows may quickly 
identify the hydrants while plowing.

Westchester Tree Replacement 
Program

The Village has been planting trees 
on eligible parkways at no cost to the 
resident. This replacement program 
does not allow for residents to choose 
the species of tree planted, the 
location, the number of trees planted, 
nor are residents able to opt-out of 
having a tree planted in the Village 
parkway in front and/or side of their 
residence. 

If you would prefer to choose the 
species of the tree to be planted, this 
can be achieved through the 50/50 
program. The resident can choose 
the tree from a list provided by the 
Village, and shares half of the cost of 
the tree and planting with the Village. 
To request a 50/50 tree, please call 
the Public Works Department at 
708.345.0041.

As always, residents are asked to 
call Public Works at 708.345.0041 if 
an unusual amount of water is visible 
in the street or parkway. This could 
be a main break or water leak that 
requires our immediate attention. If 
after 3:30pm M-F & on weekends and 
holidays, please call 708.345.0060.

CONSTRUCTION NEWS

Balmoral Ave Reconstruction 
Balmoral Ave from Canterbury St 

to Roosevelt Rd will undergo a full 
reconstruction beginning March 4, 
2024. 

The project is estimated to be 
completed by the end of October 2024. 

Questions can be directed to the 
construction engineer:

Matt Hoffman, Christopher B. Burke 
Engineering, Ltd.; mhoffman@cbbel.
com or at 224-289-2758.

Wedgwood Bridge Construction & 
Detour

The Village of Westchester will be 
replacing Wedgwood Drive Bridge 
over Addison Creek in the Spring of 

2024. Wedgwood Drive will be closed 
between Suffolk Avenue and Norfolk 
Avenue. Travelers will be detoured one 
block south to Gladstone Street using 

Suffolk Avenue and Norfolk Avenue.  
The anticipated construction dates 
and bridge closure are May 15th 2024 
through September 15th 2024.

PUBLIC WORKS

Wedgwood Bridge Detour Map

Balmoral Ave Detour Map
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WPTC news and notes
February raced by so quickly, it is hard 

to believe we are in March already!
We enjoyed Trivia Night in February, 

it was so nice to see everyone, and to 
have WIS’s very own Mr. Pinkleman 
as our Trivia host. A big thank you to 
those that came out to support our 
schools and have some fun doing it! 

Last month students enjoyed our 
fun-filled Valentine’s parties at WPS 
and WIS; as well as the WMS Valentine’s 
dance.  WIS also celebrated its mid-
year mark with Popcorn Day!  We 
appreciate the volunteers that make 
these memorable moments possible. 
Your support of the WPTC during our 
fundraisers is greatly appreciated. 
February’s Flying High Night, and 
Jason’s Deli were certainly wonderful 
ways to show support.

We will be having a WPTC meeting 
March 6th in the WIS cafe. All are 
welcome to come and get a better 

understanding of what we do to 
support our schools and students.

We are also having two restaurant 
fundraisers this month at Wendy’s 
on Roosevelt and Giordano’s in 
Westchester. 

Please remember the WMS School 
Store has returned and will be 
open once a month!! Dates will be 
announced on our Facebook page 
and announcements are made during 
school to remind the students.

Keep an eye out for upcoming events 
and volunteer opportunities!

Important Dates:
March 5- Wendy’s Restaurant 

Fundraiser
March 6- WPTC Meeting-WIS Cafe 

6pm
March 26- Giordano’s Restaurant 

Fundraiser
Please continue to check our 

Facebook page and website for any 

updates!
www.wptc.membershiptoolkit.com
h t t p s : / / w w w . f a c e b o o k . c o m /

WPTC92.5
You can also reach the WPTC via 

email at wptc925@gmail.com.
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